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COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE

TWO HUNDRED AND SEVENTEENTH MEETING

THURSDAY 16 OCTOBER 2014 AT 10:00AM

G11

1 HORSE GUARDS ROAD

LONDON SW1A 2HQ

MINUTE

Present:


Lord Bew, Chairman

David Prince CBE

Richard Thomas CBE

Patricia Moberly

Lord Alderdice

Sheila Drew Smith OBE

Dame Angela Watkinson MP

Dame Margaret Beckett DBE MP

Secretariat: 


Ruth Thompson, Secretary




Leila Brosnan, Senior Policy Adviser




Laurie Mousah, Policy Adviser

James Anderson, Secretariat Coordinator

Maggie O’Boyle, Press Officer

Apologies: 


Carolyn Fairbairn
1. Register of Interests

The Committee reviewed and updated the register of interests, and the registers of external meetings, gifts and hospitality were approved.

2. Minutes and matters arising

The Committee approved the minutes from September’s meeting, with one minor correction suggested. The Chair updated the Committee on his recent meetings with the new Chief Executive of IPSA and with the Clerk of the Parliaments.
3. Policing review
The Chair of the Subcommittee updated the rest of the Committee on the progress of the policing review, namely the release of and initial responses to the Issues and Questions paper. The Committee reviewed and signed off on the proposed Terms of Reference for the Subcommittee. The Press Officer updated the Committee on (social) media coverage of the review. The Committee also discussed and allocated upcoming meetings and next steps for the review.
4. Policing accountability models
The Committee took note of the paper on different models of accountability for policing and the Secretariat agreed to continue to update the document by referencing policing in the devolved administrations and comparing international models.
5. Communications review


The Secretariat updated the Committee on the outcome of the recent external review of CSPL communications. The Committee discussed alternative communications in light of the recommendations of the review, including increased use of Twitter, a more proactive dialogue with the press and the merits of media training for Committee Members. The Secretariat agreed to draft and circulate at the next meeting a new Communications plan for the Committee’s consideration.
6. IPSA Consultation
The Committee reviewed the consultation document (on procedures and guidance for the IPSA Compliance Officer) and agreed to respond. The political members absented themselves from consideration of a response to IPSA to avoid any perceived or actual conflict of interest. The Secretariat agreed to prepare a draft response and circulate it at the next meeting. 
7. Civil Service Commission Triennial Review
The Chair updated the Committee on his letter from and meeting with Sir Gerry Grimstone regarding the Triennial Review of the CSC. The Secretariat updated the Committee on the change in the Civil Service Commission’s approach to Head of Department appointments (allowing Ministerial choice) following which the Committee agreed its submission to the Review should be redrafted to take account of standards issues relating to Ministerial choice. The Committee agreed a new version should be circulated via email for approval.
8. 20th Anniversary of Nolan Principles

The Committee reviewed the proposal for a full or part issue of Political Quarterly to commemorate the twentieth anniversary. The Committee agreed that, given resource limitations, the Chair should submit a single article and that other avenues for commemoration should be pursued. The Secretariat updated the Committee on the options for an ‘In Conversation’ event, potentially hosted by the Institute for Government. The Committee also discussed the merits of a radio show reflecting on the impact of the seven principles. 
9. Ethics in Practice and Ethical Standards for Providers of Public Services
The Secretariat provided oral updates on actions from the Committee’s most recent reports including the progress of Parliamentary induction programmes and the potential to work with the Audit Commission in creating new training tools on CS Learning.
10. Members’ Appraisals 

The Secretariat provided an oral update on the upcoming appraisal meetings for Committee members.
11. Standards Check

The Secretariat updated the Committee on recent standards issues, including, amongst others, the appointment of an Acting Police and Crime Commissioner for South Yorkshire, Labour’s declaration that they would abolish Police and Crime Commissioners should they win the General Election in 2015 and the progress of the Government’s appointment of the first Registrar of Consultant Lobbyists.
12. AOB
The Committee reviewed a response received from the Minister for the Constitution, Sam Gyimah MP, regarding the Committee’s lobbying report. The Committee agreed to send another letter in response. The Committee discussed the broader issue of lack of Secretariat resource. The Secretariat agreed to circulate an email to canvas members’ availability for alternative dates for our February and March 2015 meetings, given the difficulties caused by the General Election and Parliamentary Recess.
Next meetings: The next Committee meeting will be held on Thursday November at 10:00 am at 1 Horse Guards Road. 
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